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March 28, 2011

The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:

Enclosed is an ordinance authorizing the King County Executive to enter into an interlocal agreement (ILA) with the Port of Seattle.  This agreement allows the Port of Seattle to request services from the King County Department of Transportation’s Road Services Division (RSD), as authorized by the Interlocal Cooperation Act (Revised Code of Washington 39.34).  The agreement specifies the process for making such requests and spells out the roles and responsibilities of each jurisdiction.

The Interlocal Cooperation Act became state law in 1967 to “permit local governmental units to make the most efficient use of their powers by enabling them to cooperate with other localities on a basis of mutual advantage and thereby to provide services and facilities in a manner and pursuant to forms of governmental organization that will accord best with geographic, economic, population, and other factors influencing the needs and development of local communities.”  Under this authority, RSD has actively sought and maintains agreements with other jurisdictions to provide road-related services on a contract basis.  RSD has similar agreements with approximately 30 other jurisdictions. 

King County’s partnerships with other jurisdictions promote regional relationships that benefit the citizens and taxpayers of King County.  Working together, RSD and other jurisdictions are able to serve the public more efficiently and cost effectively.  King County’s partnerships benefit those in King County by: 

1. Supporting RSD’s specialized and technical expertise, and allowing flexibility in staffing levels.
2. Supporting King County’s road-related emergency services response.
3. Spreading the capital cost of equipment and encouraging the sharing of resources among customer cities.

RSD’s partnerships with other jurisdictions developed in response to a wave of city incorporations during the 1990s.  The intention at the time was for King County to assist newly-incorporated cities by continuing to provide road services during a period of transition.  As cities developed their own public works departments, RSD and contract cities developed a service delivery model that blended the services cities purchased from King County and private vendors with the work cities performed in-house.  With this agreement, King County makes this model of intergovernmental cooperation available to the Port of Seattle.
RSD is pleased to have the opportunity to provide bridge maintenance services to the Port of Seattle and strongly supports the collaborative concept expressed in the Interlocal Cooperation Act.  The Port of Seattle’s approval of the attached interlocal agreement illustrates the cooperation and collaboration between our jurisdictions in the delivery of regional bridge-related services.  The King County Council’s approval of the enclosed ordinance will allow the County to provide bridge maintenance services to the Port of Seattle and further support RSD’s regional role.

I recommend the King County Council approve this ordinance.

If you have any questions regarding this ordinance, please contact Paulette Norman, P.E., Interim Division Director of the Road Services Division, at 206-296-6590.

Sincerely,

Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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Elissa Benson, Deputy Director, PSB

Harold S. Taniguchi, Director, Department of Transportation (DOT)
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